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 UNIVERSITY COMMITTEE ON CURRICULUM (UCOC)
MINUTES
December 7, 2010
2-4  pm
HOH 706
I.       November 2, 2010 UCOC meeting minutes
· APPROVED
II.       NOVEMBER PANEL, COMMITTEE AND SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS
A.
ARTS AND HUMANITIES – ACCEPTED as amended
B.
HEALTH PROFESSIONS – ACCEPTED as amended
C.
OFF-CAMPUS STUDIES – ACCEPTED as amended
D.
SCIENCE, MATH AND ENGINEERING – ACCEPTED as amended
E.
SOCIAL SCIENCE – ACCEPTED as amended
F.
DIVERSITY REQUIREMENT COMMITTEE No meeting was held in November
III.       ADMINISTRATIVE ACTIONS  
· APPROVED
IV.       INFORMATION ITEMS

A. Course Purge report [Attachment]
An initial list was provided of courses that have not been offered for 5 or more years that departments have agreed should be purged.  
B.    General Education Courses [Attachment]
1. Add ‘g’ suffix to the following three new courses 








Effective term: Fall 2011 

(NOTE: the email says effective Fall 2010 but since the new courses are still in the process of review, the effective term must be Fall 2011)
a. Category II, Global Cultures and Traditions

i. REL 136  Sense and Sensuality in Indian Religious Literature (4)

b. Category VI, Social Issues

i. PHIL 135 Legal Controversies and Ethical Principles (4)

ii. SOCI 210  Social Conflicts in Science and Technology (4)
2.   Change general education category for one course








Effective term: Fall 2011
a.  GEOL 108Lg, Crises of a Planet  (4)

from Category III, Scientific Inquiry, to Category IV, Science and its Significance
V.       OLD BUSINESS

A. Internship courses survey

· DISCUSSED AND DEFERRED. A summary of the responses was provided at the November meeting.  An ad hoc committee of Steve Lamy, JoAnn Farver, and Richard Fliegel was formed at that meeting.  Steve Lamy was unable to attend the meeting; Richard Fliegel attended in his absence, and reported that the ad hoc committee has yet to meet.
B. Learning objectives

· FROM THE MINUTES OF THE 10/05/10 UCOC MEETING: Steve Lamy and Tom Cummings will draft a memo regarding learning objectives and posting syllabi for UCOC to review at the November meeting.
· DISCUSSED AND DEFERRED.  Work on this memo is ongoing.
VI.

NEW BUSINESS

A. QUALITY, CONSISTENCY AND RIGOR OF CURRICULUM PROPOSALS
· DISCUSSED AND DEFERRED. No members had items of concern, but two suggestions were made: (1)  That this item be amended to include the exemplary programs subcommittee chairs review and approve during the semester, and (2) That  in addition to the syllabus template, an important item check  list be prepared, perhaps using a ‘Top Ten’ format, to help eliminate the common errors..  A draft of such a list will be made available to members at the January meeting.
FROM THE OCTOBER 7, 2008 UCOC MEETING MINUTES:
Concerns expressed about perception by some subcommittee chairs that the quality, consistency and rigor of curriculum proposals is sometimes lacking.  Subcommittee co-chairs, who have much expertise in their individual areas of interest recognize that it is inappropriate to apply their individual standards on other faculty syllabi, but are uncomfortable approving requests that seem insufficient.  Subcommittee chairs were reminded they may ask the school or department for clarification when unsure; and can also consult with more than one member of their subcommittees.

When the curriculum process was revamped two years ago, schools were notified  that they would take responsibility for their curriculum proposals, and those that habitually present unacceptable proposals  for subcommittee review would risk losing their authority, and the curriculum committee would take the former approach to review more closely the subsequent proposals.   If a consistent pattern emerges from one or more departments or schools, subcommittee co-chairs are asked to make note of it, and at the end of each semester, areas of concerns will be raised at the UCOC meeting. 

If the department is consistently sending thru questionable proposals in terms of inconsistent  quality and/or low rigor, subcommittee chair should draw this to the attention of  Elizabeth Garrett and Tom Cummings, and they will discuss it. Representatives from those departments will be asked to speak with Tom Cummings and Elizabeth Garrett for a determination about the appropriate role for the curriculum committee, including increased oversight. The purpose of this involvement is to be helpful, and flag areas of concerns, and not be heavyhanded.

At the October meeting it was agreed that this would be a standing discussion item at the December and May UCOC meetings.  Subcommittee chairs are asked to bring their concerns with them for discussion.
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